
September 11, 2017 the regular town board meeting was held in the Town Hall beginning at 7:00 p.m. 
with Councilman Barber absent. Sup. Gang led the pledge to the flag. A motion to accept the previous 
month’s minutes was made by Coun. Wilbur and was seconded by Coun. Raymond and all were in favor. 
A motion to pay the audited bills was made by Coun. Greenough and was seconded by Coun. Wilbur and 
all were in favor.  
 
Old Business: The monthly financials were given to the board and are on file in the clerk’s office. We are 
still looking good. There is still nothing new with the audit of the town’s records and the annual reports. 
2012 is still being worked on. It cannot be determined the whereabouts of $29,000 that was moved 
without a paper trail and no resolutions explaining where it was moved to, but an effort is ongoing. 
 
New Business: Resolution #20-2017 titled Budget Amendment; Highway enables money to be moved 
to cover the stainless box being placed on a truck. A motion was made by Coun. Wilbur and was 
seconded by Coun. Greenough and all were in favor. The weed project was completed today. It lasted a 
little longer because of all the equipment breakdowns. All of the invoices haven’t been turned in and most 
won’t be in until November and we are not expecting reimbursement this year. It has been brought to the 
boards attention that George Ferguson needs to be re-appointed to the BOAR. A motion was made by 
Coun. Greenough and was seconded by Coun. Raymond and all were in favor. Mr. Ferguson’s 
appointment will expire on September 30, 2022. 
There will be no Highway Superintendent’s Report as Mr. Hobus is absent from tonight’s meeting. 
 
A question was raised about the missing money from 2011 that was mentioned in Old Business. It was 
explained that the money isn’t missing but it has been a complicated effort to locate it since there is no 
paper trail or resolutions explaining where it was taken from and where it was put back in the financial 
statements. George Ferguson requested about the rattlesnake law that is in place and wondered if 
individual towns can amend that state law. Sup. Gang answered that it is a state law and that the town 
cannot override the law. He suggested to Mr. Ferguson to contact the local state representatives. Lastly, 
Sup. Gang mentioned about another get together with board members after he met with the Union 
Representative at a later date to be determined. There were no further discussions and Coun. Wilbur made 
a motion to adjourn at 7:20. Respectfully submitted, Marcinda Wilbur, Dresden Town Clerk. 
 
Attendance: Marc Brown Scott Brown George Ferguson Matt Saari Paul Ferguson 


